
 
IRS Provides Relief for Taxpayers Affected by Ongoing Coronavirus Disease 2019 
Pandemic 
 
With the release of Notice 20200-17, the Internal Revenue Service is providing payment relief 
on account of the current Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) emergency. The Treasury 
Department and IRS are extending the due date for Federal income tax payments due April 15, 
2020, to July 15, 2020, for payments due of up to $10 million for corporations and up to $1 
million for individuals - regardless of filing status – and other unincorporated entities. Associated 
interest, additions to tax, and penalties for late payment will also be suspended until July 15, 
2020. 
 
Notice 2020-17 will be in IRB 2020-15, dated April 6, 2020. 
 
The IRS established a special webpage on IRS.gov/coronavirus to include all of the available 
tax-related information. This page will be updated as more information is available. 
 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMTguMTg5NDI1MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Nvcm9uYXZpcnVzIn0.NDt5xLrOUAJ8PN9YCXiai6EEISpUczncfPLnVp7QSNU/br/76293449090-l

